July 3, 2001

The Honorable Pete von Reichbauer

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember von Reichbauer:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration is an amendatory ordinance concerning the vacation of a portion of Southwest 152nd Street located on Vashon Island in the Dilworth area.  The petitioner for the vacation of right-of-way is Mark Gralia.

There is a need to clarify the legal description in the ordinance that was adopted on November 20, 2000 to vacate a portion of Southwest 152nd Street.  The legal description in King County Ordinance 13986 vacates the “Easterly” 238 feet of Southwest 152nd Street as dedicated.  The ordinance did not state whether the Easterly 238 feet is measured along the North or South margin of the right-of-way.  Road Services staff have prepared the amendatory ordinance with a more definitive legal description of the vacation area.

I recommend that the Council introduce and adopt this amendatory ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director



 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council 


Steve Call, Acting Director, Office of Budget 


Paul A. Toliver, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Linda Dougherty, Acting Manager, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT


Lydia Reynolds-Jones, Project Support Services Manager, RSD, DOT

Dennis Gorley, Supervising Engineer, RSD, DOT


Tommy Burdette, Vacations and Boundaries Engineer, RSD, DOT

